






















Most public pronouncements about child care are not
based on critical thought about whether our
compulsion for economic growth has spun out of
control.

where both spouses work in services or for
the large corporation, live in housing tracts
and eat at McDonald's. The actual "
traditional family" existed up through the
Civil War, when most families still lived by
farming, or the small family business, and
both the mother and father worked in the
home.

Throughout the successive changes since
the Civil War, families lost more and more
of their,capacity for self-provision - from
mending fences, which men did, to
canning goods, which the women did.
Slowly, but thoroughly, the family became
entirely dependent on the emerging in-
dustrial and consumer economy to meet "
needs" they could no longer provide for
themselves in an urban setting.

During the 1980's, our busy schedules led
us to the point where the amount of
money we spent on prepared foods ex-
ceeded the amount we spent on fresh food
at the supermarket. Ultimately, not only
transportation to the place of work, but
entertainment for the non-work hours,
had to be financed by earning wages and
salaries in the marketplace. And, at about
the same time, we reached a point where
the number of families with pre-school
children in day care exceeded the number
of families who cared for pre-school
children themselves.

Today, we are at the threshold of the last
frontier of what remained in the traditional
family: in order to fmance dependence on
the consumer economy, parents must
work 80 hours a week, forcing them to

contract out the function of raising chil-
dren.

At the beginning of this century, American
social reformers who wanted to help
immigrant families adjust to the new world
called for "the century of the child." At that
time, most children started school at age
seven. Today, as the "century of the child"
draws to a close, people do not even blink
when they hear about parents putting
their children in day care at the age of one
or two months.

Social Limites to Growth

Most public pronouncements about child
care are not based on critical thought
about whether our compulsion for eco-
nomic growth has spun out of control.
Although we are now coming to grips with
the ecological limits to growth, we still
haven't grasped that there are also moral
and psychological costs of economic ex-
pansion - social limits to growth as well as
ecological ones.

Instead, the policy experts take our usual,
busy, "pragmatic" approach of accommo-
dating the growth mentality: If the statisti-
cal studies show mounting child care "
needs" because both parents must work,
then the obvious solution is to spend bil-
lions to "provide" child care services.

The same sort of thinking was used to
build our urban freeway system during the
1950's and 1960s. Automobile traffic
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